

April 10, 2012

H.E. Ban Ki-moon Secretary-General United Nations New York, NY 10017 USA

Dear Mr. Secretary-General,

I am pleased to confirm that **PATRI Políticas Públicas** supports the ten principles of the Global Compact with respect to human rights, labor, environment and anti-corruption, and is interested in recommitting to the initiative. With this communication, we express our intent to advance those principles within our sphere of influence. We are committed to making the Global Compact and its principles part of the strategy, culture and day-to-day operations of our company, and to re-engaging in collaborative projects, which advance the broader development goals of the United Nations, particularly the Millennium Development Goals.

PATRI failed to submit a Communication on Progress (COP) by the required deadline, since the person of contact had left the company and was the only one receiving the notifications. To ensure that this will not happen again, other people will be included in all communications regarding our commitments to the Global Compact. We support public accountability and transparency, and therefore we are submitting a current report on progress, and will do so annually thereafter according to the Global Compact COP policy.

PATRI will, once again, make a clear statement of this commitment to our stakeholders and the general public.

Sincerely yours,

Eduardo C. Ricardo

CEO